
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE - SEPTEMBER 8, 2009 

SIDEWALK ON KINGLY CREST WAY 
WARD 2 
 
Recommendation 
 
That the following report be received by Council. 

 
Contribution to Sustainability 
 
Not Applicable. 
 
Economic Impact 
 
Not Applicable. 
 
Communications Plan 
 
Local residents who would be affected by the proposed sidewalk section were asked if they 
support construction of the proposed sidewalk using a survey form. 

Purpose 

To determine the support for a sidewalk on the west side of Kingly Crest Way between Cachet 
Hill Crescent and Royal Pine Avenue. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

At its meeting on April 14, 2009, (Item 48, Report No. 18 of the Committee of the Whole), Council 
directed: 
 

“That staff contact by letter the owners of the properties whose sidelots form the 
west side of Kingly Crest Way between Cachet Hill Crescent and Royal Pine Avenue, 
to determine whether they support the construction of a sidewalk along the west 
side of Kingly Crest  Way, and if they do: 

 
i) That staff prepare a report to Council, indicating appropriate budget related 

documentation of the costs attached to the project; and 
 
ii) That this matter be considered as part of the 2010 Capital Budget process.” 

 
As directed, Engineering Services staff delivered a survey form to the six lots that flank on the 
west side of Kingly Crest Way between Cachet Hill Crescent and Royal Pine Avenue.  (See 
Location Map).  All six survey forms were returned, and all six residents responded against the 
proposed sidewalk.  As a result, Engineering Services Staff did not proceed with directions (i) and 
(ii) in the April 14th, 2009 Council direction. 
 
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2020/Strategic Plan 
 
This project is consistent with Vaughan Vision 2020, particularly the values of “Fairness”, 
“Inclusivity” and “Transparency”. 
 
This report is consistent with the priorities previously set by Council. 
 



Regional Implications 
 
None. 

Conclusion 

None of the six flanking residents canvassed are in support of the sidewalk. 

Attachments 

1.   Location Map 

Report prepared by: 

Colin Cassar, C.E.T., Senior Engineering Assistant, ext. 3112 
Tom Ungar, P. Eng., CHRP, Design Engineer, ext 3110 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Bill Robinson, P. Eng.                            Jack Graziosi, P. Eng.                          
Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works               Director of Engineering Services 
 
CC:mc 





 
 


